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From the Pastor:

What about the steeple? It was supposed to have been hoisted down in November and now it’s half-way through December and January is coming. Maybe by the time you get this newsletter, it will be on the ground. Maybe we will still be waiting. In any case, the Steeple Project will take a lot of patience and trust. Those early settlers who founded this church took four years to build a 30 foot square meetinghouse. They may have been poor farmers, but they were determined!

 

The perseverance of our forebears has resulted in a legacy of strong commitment to this place and this ministry. We can be proud of our history and our continued perseverance as a people of faith serving Christ in Oldtown.

 

We may not have an exact timetable for when the steeple will come down, how long it will take to restore and when it can be raised again, but we are a people of faith and hope and perseverance and we know these things will come to pass!

 

Meanwhile, there is yet more ministry and mission to accomplish. Our annual meeting on January 18th after worship will include a pot-luck cold-dish supper. At that time we will vote on our budget and the slate of officers and Board members. Everyone is invited to share in this very congregational way of governing ourselves.  

 

May the New Year find new blessings for you and yours!  Happy New Year!
  
Only by grace,

Pastor Katrina
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FLOWER COMMITTEE
 

The Flower Committee thanks everyone for their donations of plants both at Easter and Christmas to make our sanctuary look so pretty. It is always fun to dress it up! Also thanks to those who have donated flowers in memory of loved ones or to the Glory of God at various time during the year. We try to provide something each week whether it is live flowers, a plant or even some of our silk arrangements. If you are inclined to want to have something in church on a special date, please let us know and we can take care of it for you. For as little are $10.00 both altar vases can be filled. Sometimes when there fresh flowers, we take the arrangement apart after church and send small bouquets to our shut-in members, who appreciate being remembered. So once again.....thanks!
 

Dale and Karen Scott, Perilene Twyman and Carolyn Chretien
 

 

FROM THE CLERK
 

Just a gentle reminder to committee chairpersons that they need to get their reports in to the office as soon as possible for inclusion in the Annual Report.
 

Also, to the general membership: if you have any changes in your address, telephone number or e-mail address, please let us know so that we may keep our records up to date.
 
Welcome to our new members!

Joining the church on January 4:
Bette Hemmingsen

Lillian Hillman

Darrell Rice

Patty Micheli

Rev. Paula Elizabeth.

 



Thank you! Thank you!

Each week we come to worship, sit in a warm clean sanctuary to hear a fine sermon.  We enjoy a doughnut and hot coffee in a neat Maxcy Hall.  Our restrooms are spotless.  Our services can be heard and are recorded.  We enjoy music of various kinds.  There are flowers at the altar.
Our parking lot is clean.  The grounds are neat and attractive.  Faucets and toilets work.  Our shared treasure is collected, tallied and carefully recorded.  Our history is preserved for future generations.  Our church news comes to us each month...neat and orderly.  You are greeted each Sunday with a smile, a pleasant "good morning" and a weekly bulletin.

During a church year, endless hours are given to prepare food, sort and present "stuff" of all kinds, prepare lessons and presentations, set up and put away, meeting, planning, solving problems, sharing our blessings with others, visiting the sick and house-bound, shopping, etc.

Thank you!  to all the hands of the quiet Christians who share their time and talents so faithfully week after week.  Our Holy Spirit gracefully adorns our sanctuary.  You, the quiet Christians, are truly the wind beneath His wings.
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January Birthdays & Anniversaries:
	January 9
	Elizabeth Pandozzi

	January 15
	Liz Jencks

	January 16
	George Muir

	January 17
	Grace Cuddeback

	January 18
	Lori Brown

	January 22
	Doc Hobbs

	January 23
	Steven Mankevech, 
Mary Stevens

	January 26
	Jenifer DeBlois

	January 27
	Jennifer Twyman

	January 30
	Leo Gaouette, 
Denise and Fred Achin

	January 31
	Nathan Badger 


 

Welcome to the Mission Corner:

Dedicated to Serving Christ

Many, many thanks to all who took gift cards from the Mission Tree and purchased gifts or gift cards. This Christmas we touched more lives than ever, from babies on up to the elderly.  Our efforts are greatly appreciated by the Public Health Nurse and the Council on Aging who deal with these clients all year long.  It is especially heartwarming to them to receive a small gift from unknown friends and to feel the true Christmas spirit of Oldtown. 
The Attleboro Area Council of Churches is collecting clean, used blankets to distribute to the homeless and to those families leaving shelters for homes of their own.  If you would like to donate blankets that are unused in your house, please bring them to church and the Missions Committee will deliver them to the AACC office.  And, if you wish to bring in non-perishable food items at any time during the year, we will also see that they get to the N.A. Public Health Nurse or to the AACC Pantry. Best Wishes for a Happy and Blessed New Year from the Missions Committee and Good Luck to Kathy Harrop as she starts her new life in Maine!  
Christine Pandozzi 
for the Missions Committee
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On our Prayer List: Valerie, Alan England, Linda & Janis, Donna DeSalvo, Bill, Ken, Steve, Alex, Dave, Adam and Jacqui, Bob Deveau & family; Sandy, Rita, Ed Petrie, Bill, Esther, Alida Haynes, Robin, Ann Marie, Colleen, William, Judi Silverstein, Lorraine, Betsy, Noah, Don Bailey,  Lori & family, Barbara Pasquantonio, Betsy, Marcia Brinson, Virginia, Rick and Penny Gates, Branden, Geordie, Lori Vallevona, Jean, Ernie Sears and the family of Sheila Teixeira.And our shut-ins: Marion Horman, Dottie Greene, Nora Roesser, Irene Hobbs, Virgina Hall and Marion Andreason
Please let us know who should be included. Remember, first names only unless you have permission from the person we are praying for.
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From the Attleboro Area Council of Churches

 

SOUPER BOWL Sunday is coming: January 25th!`Your dollar or 2 in the soup pots on your way out from worship on Sunday will go to help feed hungry people in our area with 400-500 free meals each week.

 

The Ecumenical Service for the Week of Prayer For Christian Unity will be held on Sunday, Jan. 18th.
 

The 56th Annual Meeting of the Attleboro Area Council of Churches will be held on Thursday, Jan 22, 2004 at Grace Episcopal Church. A Dinner will be held at 6:30 pm, and a special Program at 7:15 pm.
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Snow Notice!

 

In the future, if there is to be a cancellation of worship because of snow, just call the church first. There will be a message on the answering machine by 7:30 am on Sunday morning if worship is canceled.    508-695-1713
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We record our Sunday Services, so those who could not attend can share in our worship.  Call the church office at 695-1713 if you'd like to borrow a tape or CD.

 

DEACON'S CORNER

Five years ago, Nov. 15th, "Katrina Clinton" became "Reverend Katrina Clinton".  We recognized this milestone in Pastor's life and our church's history with a reception in her honor on Nov. 23rd.  At her request, we kept it simple---Simply Oldtown!!  We were so pleased that Pastor's brothers and several other guests were able to be part of our celebration.  Excerpts from congratulatory letters were shared, gifts were presented and our Brass Band joined in on one of her favorite hymns.  Pastor's sermon was perfect...some Bible, some life lesson, some memories, some humor.  Classic Pastor!!  After worship, everyone shared a time of fellowship and enjoyed a wonderful luncheon provided by our church ladies.  

I would like to express a personal "thank you" to everyone who had a part in honoring Pastor.  I most especially send a heartfelt "thank you" to JoEllen and Kelly whose help, input, caring and constant support made the whole reception the special day that it was. 

December is traditionally a very busy month.  A Nor'easter pretty much shut down everything in the area on December 7th.  Note:  if you are in doubt about church closing, please call the church at (508) 695-1713.  If church is closing, there will be a message to that effect after 7:30 AM. 

Dec. 14th was Bell Sunday.  Bells of all sizes and shapes rang out and the bell chimes joined in.  Special bell stories were shared.  What a charming tradition Bell Sunday has become.  Kathy and Skip Harrop shared lighting the candles on the Advent Wreath.  This will be their last Sunday as weekly members of Oldtown.  They are re-locating to Maine.  Kathy has been a constant worker at Oldtown for many, many years.  She has often been the backbone of our Sunday School.  We will miss seeing her among us on Sunday mornings.  The congregation gathered in her honor after worship to present her with gifts and express our warmest blessings to both Kathy and Skip in their new home.

Families joined in singing carols on the evening of Dec. 19.  Christmas Eve was remembered with a special candlelight service in a poinsettia-adorned sanctuary.  Luminaries lit our pathway into worship.  The age-old Christmas story was remembered with a unique presentation.  Candles were lit also by members of the congregation in memory of loved ones.  This beautifully quiet service is one of our loveliest memories each year.  As 2003 comes to a close, I cannot help but reflect on what a full year it has been.  We have had our joys and our sad times.  We have grown in numbers and I feel in wisdom as a congregation.  Happily, we will be starting off 2004 by welcoming at least five new members on Jan. 4.  This will also be communion Sunday.

Again, I ask that you remember the folks on the prayer list each day in your prayers.  As you remember to express your concerns for those close to you, please also include those who are not necessarily close to you.  There are many of our congregation who come to worship each week and smile and function, but who are hurting inside and who are carrying a deep sadness and a heavy emotional load.

Take care and God's Blessings to you all.
Respectfully submitted,

Betty Grant, Chairman

Board of Deacons  
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Salad Dressing

Please continue to save your empty pint (16 oz.) bottles from salad dressing or Karo, vinegar, etc. They must be glass and please soak and remove as much of the labels as possible. Also needed are the 1/2 pint sizes. You can leave them on the front bench in the narthex of the church. Thanks.
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Address Change?

Please keep the church office notified of any changes in address or phone numbers and also e-mail addresses.

 

THANK YOU!

 

Dear members and friends of Oldtown,

 
What a wonderful celebration we had on Ingathering Sunday! I certainly knew what I was thankful for: an exciting ministry with a very special church family. I was told there was to be a celebration, but there were a lot of surprises: from the brass choir to the stained glass, to the beautiful words from Ed, Betty and Kelly and so many others…and then that amazing stole made by the children! What an abundant feast we had. The table was filled with all my favorites.

Thank you to all who baked and served, sang and rang, spoke and made beautiful gifts. What a treasure you all are and what a treasure Oldtown has been, and continues to be, in my life.

Only by grace, Pastor Katrina

 

Thank you to all who made our Christmas celebrations so meaningful: to ringers and singers, actors and instrumentalists, pageant people and scripture readers, wreath lighters and luminarists. And of course our Board of Deacons and Christian Education Committee members for pulling it all together.
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Hi Everyone!

As you get this letter, I will probably have begun my Clinical Pastoral Education (CPE) in Providence. I will be working 22 hours a week as a “Chaplin Intern”, in Rhode Island Hospitals, through The Chaplaincy Center. In addition to my CPE, I am taking a course called “The Spiritual Context of Pastoral Ministry”, and attending a 4 day workshop called “Imagining Worship: Making God Visible in the World.” I am really looking forward to all of it. I’ll let you know more about it in next month’s letter! Thanks for your constant support.
Grace and Peace to you all!

Kelly
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Calling all adults who have ever thought that they might like to help out in the Sunday School. We need you!! We have several openings that need to be filled. Do you like to tell stories or do crafts? How about play games, sing songs, plan parties or eat snacks? If any of these things sound fun to you, please talk to Christine, Kelly or Pastor Katrina and they’ll help you find a spot where you can help out. We’ve got a great group of kids, a hard working group of teachers, and lots of room for extra help (especially since Mrs. Harrop moved away!) So if you have ever thought about volunteering in the Sunday School, now is the time!! 

Blessings to you all,

Kelly
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Upcoming Church Events at Oldtown!

	January 4:
	Communion Sunday; Reception of New Members

	January 7: 
	Church Committee, 7 pm

	January 8: 
	Board of Deacons, 7 pm

	January 11: 
	10 am Worship

Colossal 10 Education Event in Needham

	January 18: 
	10 am Worship- Ecumenical Sunday

Pot-luck luncheon and  Annual Meeting of the Church

	January 25:
	10 am Worship


January 2004





Email:OldtownUCC@AOL.com


    Web Site: Oldtownucc.tripod.com
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